


HIGHLIGHTS FROM THE FISCAL YEAR
Fiscal Year 2021 thru 2022

Deann Smith
Executive Director

It’s official! The Covid-19 pandemic is over. Open Door, like most agencies, spent the last year trying 
to balance the continuing need for health precautions while also figuring out what the new norm of 
“after Covid” will look like. The government funds are mostly gone and we are back to the reality of 
meeting the demands for our services with much more limited resources.

Services continue, yet look and operate a bit differently. The Community Food Ministry and the 
Commodity Supplemental Food Program have transitioned from its drive thru food pick up to, once 
again, inviting people in for conversation on how we can further help. The Klothes Kloset is now 
fully open for anyone who needs clothing, bedding, and small household items. The Family Rapid 
Rehousing Program stopped doing “porch visits” and returned to having true home visits in assisting 
previously homeless families become stable for the long-term.

The Homeless Resource Center, day shelter for homeless, is up to full capacity. Partner agencies, 
who left during Covid, are now returning. A case management pilot project with CARES funding 
assisting the most vulnerable to obtain/maintain housing is now returning with funding from The 
United Way of the Plains.
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MISSION AND CORE VALUES

MISSION:

 PROVIDE FOR BASIC HUMAN NEEDS

PROMOTE POSITIVE LIFE CHANGES

RESTORE HOPE AND PROTECT DIGNITY

Core Values:

Hospitality

Hope

Dignity

Respect

Collaboration

Integrity

Since 1965, United Methodist Open Door has been serving the community of Wichita  with basic human needs focused 

on food, clothing and shelter through our community programs.  We do our work because we believe with our hearts in 

our mission and core values.  Thank you for walking alongside us for 58 years in serving others in our community. 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS
FISCAL YEAR 2021-2022

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

PRESIDENT

• CRYSTAL FUSSELL-CARGILL

PRESIDENT-ELECT/VICE PRESIDENT

• RENE WHITE- INTRUST BANK

PAST PRESIDENT

• BRIAN ADAMS-COMMERCE BANK

SECRETARY

• JENNIFER BAILY-NCP HOLDINGS

TREASURER & FINANCE COMMITTEE

• EMILY LAWRENCE-AGH CPA & ADVISORS

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

• DEANN SMITH

KEVIN CHRISTOPHERSON- TEXTRON AVIATION

ALAN EBRIGHT- RETIRED

DANIEL ETZLER- CARGILL

NATHAN HOFFMAN- CARGILL

LIZZIE KLUZAK- PUBLIC DEFENDERS OFFICE

MITCH REECE- GREAT PLAINS CONFERENCE

JAY SMITH- INTRUST BANK

PAULA SMITH- RETIRED

CINDY WATSON- FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

JENNIFER WOLD- FORVIS
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LEADERSHIP TEAM

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

• DEANN SMITH

FINANCE AND OPERATIONS DIRECTOR

• JENNIFER HURLEY

DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR

• NICOLE C. DIBBEN

HOMELESS SERVICES DIVISION DIRECTOR

• JOSHUA WATKINS

COMMUNITY SERVICES DIVISION DIRECTOR

• KRISTIN SMITH

Open Door Homeless Resource & Referral Center 
402 E. 2nd Street, Wichita, KS 67202
• HRC Day Shelter program,
• Family Rapid Rehousing program,
• Klothes Kloset & Administration

Mailing address: P.O. Box 2756 
Wichita, KS 67201
(316) 265-9371 

Open Door Community Food Pantry                               
2130 E. 21st N. Wichita, KS 67214
• Community Food Ministry
• Commodity Supplemental Food Program 
Phone: (316) 267-4201                                              
Hours: 9:00-11:45 and 1:00-4:45

Administration Hours: M-F: 8:30 to 5:00
Klothes Kloset donation hours: M-F 9 to 3 & 
Saturdays 9 to Noon.
HRC Day Shelter donation hours: M-F 7:30 to 3
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COMMUNITY PROGRAMS AND IMPACT
IN CALENDAR YEAR 2022, OPEN DOOR SERVED 23,000 UNDUPLICATED INDIVIDUALS WITH THE BASIC NEEDS OF FOOD, CLOTHING AND 

SHELTER. BECAUSE OF YOUR FINANCIAL, IN-KIND CONTRIBUTIONS AND YOUR GIFT OF TIME, YOU HELPED MAKE IT POSSIBLE FOR OPEN 

DOOR TO SERVE OUR MOST VULNERABLE IN OUR COMMUNITY, THROUGH OUR FIVE COMMUNITY PROGRAMS, AND OPERATIONS. WE 

COULDN’T DO IT WITHOUT YOU! THANK YOU FOR YOUR MISSION HEART!

Food Clothing Shelter

Community Food Ministry 
Impact 4,199 
unduplicated 

families/9,170 
individuals  were served 
20,298 fresh  food boxes.

Commodity Supplemental Food 
Program: Feeding Seniors in 11 

Counties in Kansas  *Butler, 
Chautauqua, Cowley, Harper, 

Harvey, Kingman, Pratt, Reno, 
Sedgwick, Stafford and Sumner

Impact 1,655 unduplicated 
individuals were served 

13,790 food boxes.

Klothes Kloset 
Program provides 
adult and children 

clothes for free. 
Impact served on 

average 1,019 
families per month. 

Homeless Resource Center Day Shelter 
Program provides the homeless with 

case management, showers, restrooms, 
laundry service, lunch, mail service, 
medical and access to community 

partners in one location such as Hunter 
Health and GraceMed. Stay tuned as 

more of our partners come back from 
Covid19 restriction. Impact 1,774 
unduplicated individuals were in 

2022 with daily avg. of 130 to 150.

Family Rapid                 
Re-Housing Program 

helps homeless 
families or those 

fleeing from domestic 
violence

Impact served 45 
families and 132 

individuals/children
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FINANCIALS 
FISCAL YEAR OCTOBER 1, 2021 TO SEPTEMBER 30, 2022

REVENUE SOURCES EXPENSE  SOURCES

• COMMUNITY SERVICES- FOOD & CLOTHING      75%    2,874,908

• HOMELESS PROGRAM                                                14%        536,293

• MANAGEMENT                                                      9%        328,349

• FUNDRAISING                                                     2%          88,424

TOTAL EXPENSES                                                  $3,827,974

NET REVENUE OVER EXPENDITURES                           $86,045
DEPRECIATION COSTS 265,929
CHANGE IN NET ASSETS ($179,884)

NET ASSET AT END OF YEAR                                 $8,167,927

• GOVERNMENT COMMODITY & DONATED FOOD      60%  2,362,741

• CONTRIBUTED SUPPORT                                             25%    972,199

• GOVERNMENT GRANTS                                               10%    408,853

• UNITED WAY OF THE PLAINS 7%     255,259

• UNREALIZED LOSS FROM INVESTMENTS/OTHER      -2%  (85,033)

TOTAL REVENUE $3.914,019

• GOVERNMENT FOOD COVERS ALL OF OUR COMMODITY SUPPLEMENTAL FOOD PROGRAM FOR                       

SENIORS IN 11-COUNTIES.

• COMMUNITY FOOD MINISTRY PROGRAM RELIES ON CONTRIBUTIONS, DONATED FOOD AND     GOVERNMENT 

EMERGENCY FOOD. THIS YEAR WE RECEIVED MORE THAN WE NORMALLY DO  FROM TEFAP FOR 

COVID19 RELIEF. 

• THE FINANCIAL INFORMATION SHOWN HERE IS SUMMARIZED FROM AUDITED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR 

THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING SEPTEMBER 30, 2022. FOR COMPLETE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS, INCLUDING 

FOOTNOTES DISCLOSURES, PLEASE CONTACT UNITED METHODIST OPEN DOOR, INC.                             

INDEPENDENT AUDITOR’S REPORT COMPLETED BY RCM REGIER CARR &MONROE, LLP, CPAS



OPEN DOOR 
ANNUAL TURKEY DRIVE 

FUNDRAISER 2021 
FISCAL YEAR OCTOBER 1, 2021 TO SEPTEMBER 30, 2022

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR ALL THAT YOU DID THIS YEAR TO ASSIST UNITED 
METHODIST OPEN DOOR WITH OUR ANNUAL TURKEY DRIVE.  WITH THE COVID-19 
PANDEMIC IMPACTING BOTH LAST YEAR’S AND THIS YEAR’S TURKEY DRIVES, IT IS 

AMAZING THAT WE WERE ABLE TO CONTINUE PROVIDING MUCH NEEDED HOLIDAY 
MEALS AND FOOD TO OUR LOCAL FAMILIES.  WE CERTAINLY WOULD NOT HAVE HAD A 
SUCCESSFUL TURKEY DRIVE WITHOUT THE HELP FROM OUR COMMUNITY PARTNERS 

WICHITA SCHOOL DISTRICT USD 259, KANSAS FOOD BANK, B-98FM AND IHEART 
RADIO, WATERWALK, CARGILL. 

WITH OUR COMMUNITY PARTNER AND INDIVIDUALS IN THE WICHITA COMMUNITY 
COMING TOGETHER, WE COLLECTED 2,064 TURKEYS, 51,298 SIDE ITEMS, AND OVER 

$41,000 IN CASH CONTRIBUTIONS FOR OUR COMMUNITY FOOD PROGRAM 
HOLIDAY DISTRIBUTION.  

THANKS TO YOU, OUR VOLUNTEERS AND STAFF, OPEN DOOR WAS ABLE TO 
DISTRIBUTE THANKSGIVING FOOD BOXES TO 1,692 HOUSEHOLDS, WHICH IS AN 

ESTIMATED 4,230 INDIVIDUALS.  THE ADDITIONAL FOOD AND DONATIONS HELPED 
US WITH OUR HOLIDAY DISTRIBUTION DURING DECEMBER, AND ALSO WERE GIVEN 

TO OTHER COMMUNITY FOOD PANTRIES.    Wichita Public School District USD 259 makes the Open Door Annual Turkey Drive so 
much fun as the schools bring spirit, and food during their drop off location at the 
Wichita WaterWalk . Celebrating 14 years of community partnership  with Open Door.
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IMPACT AND PARTNERSHIPS
FISCAL YEAR OCTOBER 1, 2021 TO SEPTEMBER 30, 2022

United Way of the 
Plains providing a 
mini grant award to 
Deann Smith for the 
Community Food 
Ministry. Thank you!

Community Food Ministry 
developed a new partnership 
with  Gavilon Group, LLC who 
volunteered for a day and 
provided 609 pounds of 
food and over $700 worth 
of in-kind hygiene items. 
Thank you!!

Joshua Watkins, HSD Director providing a 
hot grilled hamburger for lunches to the 
homeless on our new grill. Thanks to Mr. & 
Mrs. Brooks for donating a gas grill to Open 
Door.  The lunch program is called the 
“Burger Burn.” The majority of our 
lunches are provided in-kind by 
generous churches and businesses. Last 
year we served 2,571 lunches to the 
homeless. Thank you!!

Each fall and spring Calvary UMC collects
laundry soap for Open Door’s HRC
Laundry facility. Open Door HRC provides
laundry service for the homeless. In
2022, we did 973 loads of laundry.
Approx. 130 loads per month. Thank
you.
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Open Door Housing initiative 

brings Hope to the Homeless

“Lloyd” had been homeless off and on since 1976. When he came home from Vietnam he never 
checked with the VA for services because he just wanted to forget about the war. So, shortly after 
returning home he began living on the streets, which only increased his self-medication of alcohol 
and drug use. He remained in a vicious cycle of sobriety/non-sobriety, homelessness and short 
stays in housing. He would never look into veteran benefits due to the trauma he experienced as a 
result of the war. In June 2022, as I came into the Director position, I began having small 
conversations with him. For several weeks and even months our talks were short and limited to 
brief descriptions of our service, but I would always greet him and make sure he was okay. After 
about four months I asked him about letting me get the VA to talk to him; the very mention of it 
upset him and he left the facility. I asked him a few more times afterwards and eventually he 
wanted to talk to them because he said the bitter cold and rain one weekend “almost killed him.” I 
am proud to say that he was put in touch with the VA here in Wichita and due to his service he was 
able to get housed/medical and food vouchers. He stopped by recently and he looked really well, 
happy and gaining weight! He has been housed for a little over two months now and is doing 
great! He would give me words of encouragement after I dealt with extremely difficult clients. I 
know it’s strange to say but his support let me know I was forging a good path for Open Door.

Joshua Watkins
Homeless Services Division Director

Josh Watkins HSD Director from 
Open Door (left) and Matt Lowe 
Community Impact Manager for 
Basic Needs from United Way of 
the Plains attended the National 
Alliance to End Homelessness.

In FY2021-2022, United Way of the Plains staff
member Jaraya starting working with Open Door
Homeless Resource Center, day shelter program on
a weekly basis to help find housing for the
homeless. Due to our pilot program and our
community partners we housed 87 homeless
through the housing initiative project.
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VOLUNTEERS MAKE A DIFFERENCE AT OPEN DOOR                       
“What is the essence of life? To serve others and to do good.” Aristotle

Each day our volunteers help the staff at Open Door make a difference in the community through their unwavering support in serving others in our 
community with food, clothing and shelter and for supporting our mission of providing basic human needs, promoting positive life changes, 
restore hope and protect dignity. 

Running five community programs focused on food, clothing and shelter is no easy task, especially when we served 23,000 individuals in 2022.  

But Open Door has always had the best volunteers that truly care about our mission, programs and our community. During the FY2021-2022, our 

volunteers stood united with us  during the Covid-19 pandemic from drive thru food pick up, preparing fresh food boxes for our two food 

programs, preparing sack lunches and hot meals for our homeless clients in our HRC day shelter program, to making our Klothes Kloset program 

the best boutique for shoppers in need of adult and children’s clothing, and the board of directors who give of their time and talents and resources  

and help during our biggest fundraiser, our annual turkey drive . Our volunteers help Open Door in servicing our mission and upholding our core 

values.  Thank you!!!

Volunteer Hours                            Volunteer Value                           Volunteer Count

26,500 $185,498 2,282

Aldersgate UMC Youth WSU-Big Event at CFM location.Contact Danielle Thompson, Volunteer Coordinator at (316) 267-4201 Ext. 4252
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THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING GIVING HOPE SOCIETY DONORS           
FISCAL YEAR OCTOBER 1, 2021 TO SEPTEMBER 30, 2022

UNRESTRICTED DONATIONS START AT $1,000 TO $10,000+
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Kevin & Roxanne Arnel

Craig & Michelle Bay

Mrs. Kimberly J Bays

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin J Bomhoff

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Burger

Mr. and Mrs. Steven F Carter

Sally S. Chesser

Ms. Margaret E Cook

Rev. Harold P Cooper

Steve and Janice Cox

Mrs. Carolyn M Davis
Devore Family Fund @ WF
John and Joyce Dudeck

Linda & Alan Ebright

Charles & Jean Eby

Dan and Kamie Etzler

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Frankamp

Mr. Jack Focht and 

Mrs. Gloria Farha Flentje

Mrs. Crystal Fussell

Mr. and Mrs. Richard C Giblin

Dr. Melanie Ann Greenwood

Glen and GayLynn Grider Family

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald H Harnden

Mr. Greg A Harpool

Keith and Betty Hartman

Havercroft Family Foundation

Donald & Martha Hellar

Mr. and Mrs. Memphis Stanley Hixson

Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Hoffman

Martin and Nancy Holler

Mr. & Mrs. Don P Hutchison

Ms. Laura L Ice

Mr. and Mrs. Ward Jewell

Gene and Pat Johnson

Mr. & Mrs. Michael E Kerr

Mr. and Mrs. Audrey Koehler

Kylea Anders Landscape Design LLC

John and Cathy Lay

Lampton Welding Supply 

Mrs. Emily Lawrence

Mr. & Mrs. Robert M Mayle

Mrs. Glenda M McNew

Ms. Virginia Merlau

Dr. & Mrs. Barry Murphy

Larry Myers and Diana Steward

Fran Narramore

Ms. Christine L Naylor

Kristen Nichols
Mary Lynn and William L Oliver Jr Fund @ WF
Rev. and Mrs. Maynard A Peterson

Mr. and Mrs. Rod and Jane Phares

Mr. Russel Pinkerton

Mr. and Mrs. Reese Popst

Mr. Michael W Primm

Rev. Carol M Ramey

Rev. and Mrs. Mitchell L Reece

Mr. Neal Rice

Mr. and Mrs. Dan Rogers

David & Barbara Rolph

Mr. and Mrs. Emily Roth

Mr. & Mrs. Anthony E Savaiano

Mr. & Mrs. Steven J Schmitter

Mr. and Mrs. Justin and Erica Schrag

Ms. Marcia Schroeder

Mr. and Mrs. David Seely

Shelley Electric Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. John W Siedhoff

Steve and Deann Smith

Mr. Jay Smith

Ms. Linda L. Smith

Tim and Janet Sprecker

Marshall and Janice Stanton

Col & Mrs. Frederick Ronald Stephen

Mrs. Jennifer Stephens

Mr. and Mrs. Brian E Sullivan

Cindy Swindler

Susan Kromer Design Inc

Mr. Henry Tafolla

Daniel J Taylor Family Charitable 

Foundation

Karma and Ross Tidemann

Trinity Sales LLC

United Machine Co. Inc

Mr. & Mrs. Larry P Van Dyke

Melissa Walker and Christine Heim

Rev. Susan C Wickiser

Rev. Lisa D Wiens-Thompson

Mr. and Mrs. Mark A Wilkerson

Kathy and John Wilson

Ms. Donna L Yoder

Zepick Cardiology



THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING BUSINESSES, ESTATES, FOUNDATIONS & CHURCHES                  
FISCAL YEAR OCTOBER 1, 2021 TO SEPTEMBER 30, 2022
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Adams Brown CPAs

Aldersgate Faith Meets Life Class

Aldersgate United Methodist Church

Amazon Smile Foundation

Andover Food Bank

Andover United Methodist Church

Asbury Church

Ascension Living HOPE

Ascension Lutheran Church

Athene Annuity

Belin Foundation

Bellisio Foods

Berry Foundation

Bethany United Methodist Church

Bomhoff Foundation

Boot Barn

CAF America

Calvary United Methodist Church

Cargill Cares - Wichita

Carlos O Kelly's

Carter's Baby and Kid's Clothing

Cash Saver

Central Ave United Methodist Church

Chapel Hill United Methodist Church

Cheney Church

Chick-fil-A

Church's Chicken

College Hill United Methodist Church

Conway Springs Church Women's Group

Corbin Country Church

Cornejo & Sons

DeVaughn James LLC

Dwane L and Velma L Wallace Charitable 

Foundation

East Heights United Methodist Church

East Heights Youth

Ellis United Methodist Women

Evergy

First Presbyterian Women

First UMW United Methodist Church

First United Methodist Church

First United Methodist Church of Valley Center

Freddy's Frozen Custard LLC

Furley United Methodist Church

Gavilon Group LLC

George Lay Signs, Inc.

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church

Great Plains Conference UMC

GW Architecture, LLC

Harry McCaw Estate

Haysville UMW

Haysville United Methodist Church

HCA Healthcare Foundation

Health Concepts Foundation

Heaven Engineering, LLC

Hesston United Methodist Church

Holy Cross Lutheran Church

Hugoton UMW

Hunter Health Clinic

ICT Food Rescue

Intrust Bank, NA

IST Data Center

Kansas College of Osteopathic 

Medicine

Kansas Methodist Foundation

Kechi United Methodist Church

Kiowa United Methodist Church

Knolla's Pizza

Kookaburra Coffee

Krispy Kreme

Kroger Company Foundation

Lattner Family Foundation

Leeker’s Family Food

Madison Ave United Methodist Church

Maize United Methodist Church

Mayfield Fed United Methodist Church

Mike Dillmon Insurance Agency, Inc

Milton United Methodist Church

Mt Vernon United Methodist Church

Mulvane United Methodist Church

Murdock Companies, Inc.

NetApp Fund @ Silicon Valley Community 

Foundation

Norwich United Methodist Church

NuStar Foundation

Order Of The Eastern Star

Paradise Baptist Church

Paul Ross Charitable Foundation

Pleasant Valley Good Samaritan Class

Pleasant Valley UMW

Plymouth Endowment Foundation

Pocketbooks of Love- Cindy Chadick
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Prairie View United Methodist Church
R. C. C. G. Victory House
Reformation Lutheran Church
Riverside Christian Church
Rose Hill United Methodist Church
Sedgwick Church Women's Group
Shallruan Thomas
40 Winks Foundation & Slumberland 
Employees
Smith Center United Methodist Church
Spectrum Health Foundation, Inc.
St Mark Church Of God In Christ
St Paul's United Methodist Church
Sugar Shak Daylight Donuts
Tabernacle Bible Church
Textron Matching Gift Program
Goebel Family Star Lumber Charitable 
Foundation
The Valley State Bank
Towanda Community Church
Trousdale UMW
UMB Bank
University Congregational Church
University United Methodist Church

United Way of the Plains

USD 259 Wichita Public Schools

Valley Center United Methodist Church
Vornado Air
West Heights Hannah Circle
West Heights Ruth Circle
West Heights United Methodist Church
Wichita Area Animal League
Wichita Family Crisis Center
Wichita Foundation (WF)
Wil-Ken Enterprises
Wins Tennis Club
Woodland United Methodist Church
Woodland Val Vers Class
Woodlawn United Methodist Church
WSU Shocker Store

HRC Lunch- Andover UMC
HRC Lunch- Asbury Church
HRC Lunch- Ascension Health
HRC-Lunch- Benita Duckett
HRC Lunch- Calvary UMC
HRC Lunch- Chapel Hill UMC
HRC Lunch- Cheney Church
HRC Lunch- Cheryl Moore
HRC Lunch- Corbin UMC
HRC Lunch- East Heights UMC
HRC Lunch- First UMC-Wichita
HRC Lunch- Furley UMC
HRC Lunch- Haysville UMC
HRC Lunch- Heart Of Christ Church
HRC Lunch- Hesston UMC
HRC Lunch- Holy Cross Lutheran
HRC Lunch- Profit Builders
HRC Lunch- Tabernacle Bible Church
HRC Lunch- Victory House
HRC Lunch- West Heights UMC
HRC Lunch- Woodland UMC
HRC Lunch- Woodlawn UMC

Good morning! Breakfast, for our 
Homeless friends donated by Sugar 
Shak Daylight Donuts. Thank you!
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Thank you to the following Donors and Memorials
FISCAL YEAR OCTOBER 1, 2021 TO SEPTEMBER 30, 2022

Anonymous-29

*Represents deceased

Mr. Brian Adams

Ms. Megan Adams

Rev. Stephanie Ahlschwede

Mr. Brian M Alfaro

Ms. Wilma Ambrose

Paula & Stephen Amos

Mr. Jeffrey D Arbuckle

Dennis and Jean A Artz

Crystal L Ashbrook

Mr. Paul F Babich

Mr. & Mrs. David R Baker

Ms. Peggy Baldwin

Mr. Dennis Bangert

Mrs. Mary Barnes

Mrs. Joy Bateson

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Baughman

Mrs. Patricia C Bay

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Beard

Mr. Steven Belden

Mrs. Barbara K Bell

Mr. Monti Belot

Mr. Larry G Bensch

Bob and Sophia Bequette

Mr. and Mrs. Brad and Patti Biddle

Mr. and Mrs. James W Billings

Mr. and Mrs. Dale A Bing

Don and Deborah Bischoff

Mr. & Mrs. Gerald T Blain

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Blake

Mr. and Mrs. Harold W Bohm

Cheryl Bolton

Mr. James T Borger

Mr. and Mrs. James W Bothner

Mr. and Mrs. Michael G Brahan

Dr. and Mrs. John A Brammer

Mr. and Mrs. Hal Brandom

Mr. & Mrs. David W Brant

Ms. Margot A Breckbill

Mr. Lorenza O Breckenridge, Jr.

Mr. Scott Brewer

Don Briscoe

Mr. and Mrs. Tyler Brooks

Ms. Annetta Brown

Mr. Gregory L Brown

Ms. Nancy Brown

Mr. Hester Bruce

Leo Bruno

Ms. Sonya Buchanan

Ms. Connie Bucy

Mr. and Mrs. S M Budde

Ms. Tammy Buller

Ms. Ann Burger

Mrs. Brenda Burgoyne Edgington

Mr. & Mrs. Alfred M Campbell

Ron L. Campbell

Mr. & Mrs. William C Campbell

Molly and Clinton Carrier

Mr. & Mrs. Matt Cartwright

Ms. Carolyn Chambers

Mr. and Mrs. Stanton Chase

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Chinn

Rev. Chuck J Chipman*

Ms. Deborah Chizek

Mr. Kevin Christopherson

Mr. Bill Closs

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Connell

Matthew and Karen S Copeland

Andrew and Alexandria Davis

Ms. Krista Davis

Rev. and Mrs. John S Decker

Gordon & Mary Depledge

Mr. James Wesley Deskins

Mr. & Mrs. Keith M Dial

Ms. Dollie Dickey

Dr. Matthew A. Downen

Benita Duckett

Greg and Peggy Duick

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J Dulohery, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Greg Dumas

Mr. Brian Duvall

Mrs. Delores L Eades

Norma Earnest

Mrs. Teressa K Eastman

Ms. Melinda Eddington

Pam Ediger

Mrs. Connie Edwards

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen M Edwards

Mr. & Mrs. Rodney K Ellenz

Ms. Judith L Eller
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Mr. & Mrs. Darrel A Erwin

Mr. Kurt Evans

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Fair

Mr. and Mrs. James Farley

Mr. & Mrs. Bobby Faught

Ms. Cherene K Fisher

Mr. Bruce Fitzwater

Mr. and Mrs. Milton F Fowler

Mr. Joel Frederick

Mr. and Mrs. Phil and Judy Frick

Mr. and Mrs. Larry E Fuqua

Mr. and Mrs. Randy Furstenberg

Ms. Jean Galbert

Mrs. Mary B Garrelts

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Gdisis

Mr. and Mrs. W Peter Geiger

Ms. Alice Geisert

Mr. and Mrs. Roger D Geyer

Cydni K Gilman

Mr. and Mrs. William Glenn

Dwight and Pat Goering

Mr. and Mrs. Scott E Graves

Ms. Sandra J Green

Mrs. Linda K Greer

Mr. and Mrs. Rocky Gregory

Mr. Troy R Grover

Mr. and Mrs. Carroll R Gunter

Ms. Janet Haines

Ms. Anita L Hammon

Mr. and Mrs. Edward P Hampel

Mrs. Kathy J Hampton

Mr. & Mrs. James J Harmon

Mrs. Lois Harrington

Mr. and Mrs. Tom D Harris

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry W Harrison

Mr. and Mrs. Terrel Harrison

Mr. Eric Hartenstein

Mr. and Mrs. Mark K Hartness

Mr. & Mrs. Ed Hatcher

Mr. and Mrs. David G Hays

Ms. Josephine A Hebert

Mr. and Mrs. Marlie Victor Heckart

Ms. Mary E Hecox

Ms. Lucy Heidt

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hemberger

Mr. and Mrs. Connie Hendrix

Mr. Robert Henning

Rev. Janet A Hernandez

Mr. and Mrs. Keith Hiesterman

Mrs. Lona L Hinshaw

Al Hoffman

Mr. and Mrs. Donald E Hogg

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff J Holthaus

Kyle D Hopkins

Ms. Linda Hopson

Mr. and Mrs. Donald L. Hull

Ms. Kristen Humphries

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Hye

Mr. Keith Irvine

Mr. and Mrs. Paul D Jackson

Jessica Janzen

Miss Janai Jennings

Mr. Richard Jensen

Ms. Christina R Johnson*

Karen and Milton N. Jones

Ms. Terri A Jones

Mr. Alan Kailer

Mr. Mohan Kambampati

John A Kauerauf

Bob and Lynne Keesling

Mr. and Mrs. Randy S Kelly

MSgt Stefani I Kelly

Scott Kempin

Mr. and Mrs. Robert King

Mr. and Mrs. James Tom Kirk

Mr. Ed Kirner

Thomas D Kitch

Sue  Kleinheksel @ WF

Ms. Elsie Klish

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel W Knecht

Harvey and Mary Koehn

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Koehn

Mr. and Mrs. Roger J Koeppen

Ms. Jana Konek

Ms. Brenda Kostner Johnson

Mr. Marvin Kraft

Ms. Bonnie M Krenning

Mr. & Mrs. J Fred Kubik

Mr. and Mrs. Velda L Kuhns

Mr. and Mrs. Larry G Lafferty

Ms. Patti Lancaster

Ms. Theresa Landry

Ms. Lisa Lane

Ms. Penelope Ann Larsen

Chris Lewis

Ms. Sherri D Lichtenberger

Mr. Edward M Lincoln

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Llamas

Ms. Sara F Loder

Mr. Charles Lord

Mr. and Mrs. Robert A Lucciola

Mr. & Mrs. Glen Lytle

Mr. and Mrs. Paul R Malcom

Ms. Sharon Malcom

Mr. and Mrs. Larry G Malone
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Mr. and Mrs. Dick J Marko

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent B Marshall

Mr. Blake Martin

Mr. and Mrs. Richard A Martin

Ms. Kimra M Martinez

Ms. Brooke R Mason

Mr. and Mrs. James Matthews

Nancy and Frank Mattke

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Mayfield

Rev. Paul Russell McAlister

Mr. Ronald L McCowan

Mr. Jeremy R McCully

Ms. Maria L McGaugh

Garth & Teresa McGinn

Pat McKaig

Ms. Kerry McMillan

Ms. Patti G McMurphy

Ms. Donna McVey

Ms. Paula S McVey

Ms. Sandra L Merriam

Mr. and Mrs. K Ted Metcalf

Mr. and Mrs. Eric B Metz

Mrs. Alice P Miles

Ms. Carolyn Miller

Jackie & Gary Miller

Ms. Kandy L Miller

Ron and Barbara Miller

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Minter

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Mohesky

Mrs. Marilyn A Monson

Donald & Brenda Moore

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Moore

Ms. Margaret Moore

Mrs. Valerie A Morley

Mr. and Mrs. Marc S Morrell

Gretchen Mortensen

Mr. & Mrs. James Moulds

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin M Mullen

Mr. and Mrs. David Mullins

Dr. John J Murphy

Ms. Sheryl L Murphy

Mrs. Michelle Murray

Mr. and Mrs. R. L. Neufeld

Mr. and Mrs. Monroe J Nikkel

Mr. and Mrs. Tim R Norton

Mrs. Bonnie Nuzum

Mr. Michael Obryhim

Ms. Judith Oliver

Patricia Parks

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Paxton

Ms. Jennifer Pearson

Mr. Martin Peck

Mr. and Mrs. Kay Penner

Jeffery and Donna C Peterson

Ms. Heather L Pierce

Mrs. Dorothy Plouch

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Pohlenz

Patricia Prendes

Mr. Earl Quan

Dr. and Mrs. H Bruce Quantic

Mr. & Mrs. Elvin F Rainer

Mr. Nikhil Ramanan

Ms. Shauny Ramsey

Ms. Doris Rauhut

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Read

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph H Reeder

Mr. and Mrs. John Reiz

Mrs. Barbara Relf

Ms. Mariann G Rethorst

Mrs. Betty A Rhodes

Mr. & Mrs. Donald K Rice

Ms. Sharon L Rickard

Ms. Leah Riddle-George

Mr. and Mrs. Greg & Nikki Rincker

Mr. and Mrs. Darryl S Roberts

Mrs. Susan Rockley

Mrs. Shannon M Rockne

Mr. & Mrs. William J Roddy
Ms. Judy Rose
Ms. Ruth Ross
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Rowland
Mr. and Mrs. Cynthia Rowland
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Rush
Mrs. Leola Wong Russell

Ms. Ruth Ryan

Mr. Alan G Satterly

Rev. Rick Saylor

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Scarpelli

Mr. Thomas Schaefer

Ms. Josephine W Scharff

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Schimmel

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Schmidt

Ms. Mary Ellen Schuldt

Arthur Seely

Mr. and Mrs. Denny Senseney

Mrs. Gretchen L Sharp

Mr. & Mrs. Bradley D Sherard

Mr. Michael E Shields

Ms. Paula S Shields

Ms. Jan L. Short

Mr. Steven Short

Ms. Carol Sibley

Ms. Lori K Sibley

Ms. Janis Slusher

Ms. Arline L Smith*

Mr. and Mrs. Charles D Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Dale F Smith, Jr.

Ms. Ethel Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Michael L Smith

Ms. Paula Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy R Snider

Mr. Edwin G. Snyder, II
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Mr. & Mrs. Arthur A Sprague

Mr. James Steck

Ms. Terry Steele

Ms. Charlotte L Stone

Ms. Shirley Stout

Ms. Deborah Strong

Ms. Rhonda Sullivan

Ms. Ann C Sundgren

Mr. and Mrs. Terry D Sutherland

Jim & Karen Swank

Mrs. Jessie Swinson

Mr. and Mrs. Larry E Tanguary

Ms. Elizabeth J Taylor

Mrs. Natalie L Taylor

Mr. Donald E Tharp

Larry and Michelle Tharp

Mr. and Mrs. Russell E Thiel

Mrs. Neva S Thiessen

Paul and Diane Thiessen

Mr. and Mrs. Mark A Thompson

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Thornton

Daniel and DeeAnn Tice

Mr. and Mrs. Dena Tice

Mr. and Mrs. Joel Tieszen

Charlie and Danette Tipton

Ms. Kathleen A Tucker

U E and Sarah Sims
Ms. Doris J Uhlig

Mr. Cary G Utz

Mr. Mark S Vanderpool

Blake and Andrea Veenis

Dr. & Mrs. Donald L Vine

Mr. Lyndon C Vix

Ms. Carolyn L Vosburg

Bill Waddell

Mr. and Mrs. Scott P Wagner

Mrs. Sarah Wain

Andrew Stover & Cindy Watson 

Mr. Walter Wattman

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Webster

Mr. Stephen Wegeng

Mr. & Mrs. Richard T Weir

Mr. Danny White

Mr. Steven B White

Katherine Wiechman

Mr. & Mrs. Dale Wiggins

Ms. Beth Wilke

Mr. Jay Dee Williams

Mrs. Ruth E Williams

Dr. and Mrs. Michael Willome, EdD

Mrs. Kris Wilshusen

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis W Wilson

Rev. and Mrs. Eugene M Wilson

Ms. Vonda J Wilson

Rev. and Mrs. Roger E Winn

Todd and Ellen Winter

Mrs. Jennifer J Wold

Ms. Paige Womack

Mr. Mike Wondra

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Woodard

Ms. Barbara H Wright

Greg and Janet L Wright

Mr. and Mrs. Steven B Yates

Ms. Jeanne Ching Yat Yeung

Mr. and Mrs. R K Zieman

Mr. & Mrs. Allen Zimmerman

Memorials Fiscal Year Oct. 1, 2021 
– Sept. 30, 2022 

Tara L. Cunningham

Jenese Furstenberg

Fredric Goering

Avenell R. Harms

Lonnie Howerton

Randy & Joyce Ledermann

Hen Jung J. Mar

Laura McKaig

Tresa Palmer

Dell Pierson

Janeen Potter

George A. Rethorst, Jr.

Matthew Wayne Seeley

Archie Steyaert

Donna Tharp

Jean Esther Woodard

A big thank you goes out to everyone during our fiscal year October 1, 2021 through 
September 30, 2022. We are filled with Gratitude! For any questions related to 

donations, community partnerships, planned giving, or to discuss how you can help 
with our mission, please contact the Development Department (316) 265-9371.



THANK YOU FOR YOUR MISSION HEART
WAYS TO DONATE WITH OPEN DOOR

Open Door could not do our mission without our volunteers, and generous donors like yourself! Our generous 
volunteers & donors are the reasons we were able to help 23,000 individuals in Wichita, Kansas with food, clothing and 
shelter in  fiscal year October 1, 2021 to September 30, 2022 during Covid-19. Donations for our operations and five 
programs are unrestricted and go where needed most. Donations designated to our programs by donors are respected 
and honored. More than ever we are in need of your financial donations as our costs rise for operations and our 
five community programs, we continue to see a steady pace for basic needs in our community. To learn more 
about Open Door programs, please visit our website, read our blog under the news and events tab on our 
website or donate on-line at www.umopendoor.org . Be sure to follow and share our social media. 

We know that times are hard; however, if you are able, please consider increasing your donation or giving what 
you can.  If you’d like to include Open Door in your planned giving, please contact us. All donations and 
relationships are cherished at Open Door.
Ways to give include:
• Annual Donation 
• Monthly Giving
• Become a Giving Hope Society donor starting at $1,000/$84 per month.
• We honor gifts in the form of cash, check, credit card, money order, IRA, Stocks, gift of grain, company match, 

memorials and honorariums. 
• Please see your financial advisor or our friends at Kansas Methodist Foundation or Wichita Community 

Foundation to set-up a Donor Advised Fund or planned giving.

Rev. Deann Smith
Executive Director

Please contact the 
Development Department for 

any community outreach, 
funding and in-kind donations 

inquiries, or to learn more 
about our donation policy.
(316) 265-9371 ext.4014

United Methodist Open Door, 
INC. is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit. 
All donations to Open Door 

are tax deductible to the 
extent permitted by law.  
Federal tax identification 

number 48-07311995
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